
Federal Communications Commission 

 Washington, D.C. 20554  
 

January 10, 2022 

 

SENT VIA CERTIFIED MAIL AND E-MAIL 
 

County of San Bernardino Area 40 

P.O. Box 92451 

222 West Hospitality Lane, 2d Floor 

San Bernardino, CA 92415 
Attention  Frank Haggard 

Frank.haggard@sdd.sbcounty.gov  

 

Re:  Digital Flash Cut Construction Permit Application 

 

Dear Licensee:   
 
According to Commission records the station listed below has already completed its conversion 

to digital operations using the digital companion channel facility referenced below.  Analog stations were 

provided the option to complete their transition to digital by either (1) “flash cutting” their existing analog 

facility to digital (at which time their analog license will be replaced by a new digital license and the 

digital companion channel permit or license canceled) or (2) surrendering their analog channel and 
continuing to operate their digital companion channel.  For stations choosing the second option, analog 

channels were required to be surrendered no later than July 13, 2021.  No station may possess both a 

digital flash cut and digital companion channel construction permit.1    
 
Accordingly, the following digital flash cut application has been DISMISSED and the 

corresponding analog facility has been CANCELED.  The station may continue to operate the 

digital facility listed below.    

Call Sign 

 

 

 

Analog 

Facility ID 

 

 

Digital Companion 

Channel/Digital 

Facility ID Community State File Number 

K08IA-D 14150 190122 Newberry Springs CA 0000139134 

 
Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Barbara A. Kreisman 
Chief, Video Division 

Media Bureau 

 

Cc (via electronic mail):   

Michael Couzens, Esq. (cuz@well.com)  

 
1 See Amendment of Parts 73 and 74 of the Commission's Rules to Establish Rules for Digital Low Power 
Television, Television Translator, and Television Booster Stations and to Amend Rules for Digital Class A 

Television Stations, Second Report and Order, 26 FCC Rcd 10732, 10753-4, paras. 42-45 (2011). 

mailto:Frank.haggard@sdd.sbcounty.gov
mailto:cuz@well.com

